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On April 2, 2007, the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) received a petition from Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for the proposed extension of an existing telecommunications facility located at the Nest 88 Polish Falcons Alliance of America property at 723 Farmington Avenue in New Britain.  The petition was field reviewed by Council member Philip Ashton and Council staff member Robert Mercier on April 25, 2007.  Verizon Wireless representative Kenneth Baldwin attended the field review.  Town officials, the property owners and abutting landowners were notified on the proposal.  
Verizon Wireless (Verizon) seeks to place a 10-foot extension on an existing 110-foot monopole owned by SBA Towers, Inc.  The Council approved the 110-foot tower on June 28, 2005 under Docket 303.  The tower and foundation were designed to support a 20-foot extension.  The tower currently supports Sprint Nextel at the 109-foot level, Cingular at the 98-foot level, and T-Mobile at the 88-foot level.     
Verizon would install the 10-foot extension and mount 12 panel antennas on a platform at a centerline height of 118 feet above ground level (agl).  The top of the tower with the proposed extension and antennas would not exceed 120 feet agl.  Verizon would install a 12-foot by 30-foot equipment shelter within the compound.
The existing tower is structurally capable of supporting the extension and antenna mounting configuration.  With Verizon’s equipment, the collective radio frequency electromagnetic radiation power density level would be 51.5% of the applicable FCC standard.  
The site is on a 31-acre parcel used primarily for recreation purposes.  The tower is screened by woodland to the north and east.  Open ball fields are located to the west and south.  Residential areas exist to the south beyond the ball fields along Joy Lane.  Four residences in this area have year-round views of most of the existing tower and four 60-foot light towers.  An additional 45 residences within a half-mile of the site have year-round views of the upper portion of the existing tower.  Although the tower would be increased in height, the additional visibility would not be significant when compared to existing views.  
The Council’s Decision and Order for Docket 303 limited the antenna mounting equipment to t-arms or flush mounts.  Approval of the petition should contain a condition to replace the proposed antenna platform with t-arm antenna mounts.    
